
What is being done to encourage the
growing of crops for fuel?

I have received the following answer to my recent Parliamentary Question:

The Department for Environment, Food and Rural Affairs has provided the
following answer to your written parliamentary question (41598):

Question:
To ask the Secretary of State for Environment, Food and Rural Affairs, what
his plans are to encourage growing crops for fuel. (41598)

Tabled on: 03 September 2021

Answer:
Victoria Prentis:

Biofuels used in the transport sector have been supported since 2008 through
the Renewable Transport Fuel Obligation (RTFO), led by the Department of
Transport. The RTFO is a certificate trading scheme which sets targets and
provides financial incentives for the supply of sustainable biofuels. To
qualify for support under the RTFO biofuels must meet mandatory
sustainability criteria, which include measures to prevent deforestation and
other negative land use impacts.

This month, the Government introduced E10 (petrol with up to 10% ethanol) as
the standard petrol across Great Britain. The introduction of E10 increases
the amount of bioethanol blended with petrol sold at forecourts in the UK.
Bioethanol production in the UK results in valuable by-products, such as high
protein animal feed and stored CO 2 for the food and drink industries,
reducing the need to import these products. Increased UK demand due to the
introduction of E10 has wider economic benefits in terms of providing support
for UK bioethanol producers and farmers in the supply chain.

In the Government’s response to the Climate Change Committee’s (CCC) annual
progress report to Parliament in 2020, we announced that we will publish a
new Biomass Strategy in 2022. This will review what amount of sustainable
biomass could be available to the UK, including feedstocks grown for
transport biofuels. It will assess how this resource could be best used
across the economy to help achieve our net zero greenhouse gas emissions
target by 2050.

We are clear that we will support farmers to produce high quality crops in a
more sustainable way, ensuring that policy supports the conditions where
domestic farm businesses can thrive, whether that be production for food or
fuel production. Our Agriculture Transition Plan (2020) sets out how we will
use public money to reward farmers and land managers for delivering
environmentally sustainable outcomes.
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